
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

  

 November 2022 

Dear Churches and Praying Friends, 

"Now thanks be unto God, which always causeth us to triumph in Christ, 

and maketh manifest the savour of his knowledge by us in every place."  (II Corinthians 2:14) 

Greetings in the name of the Lord Jesus.  We thank the Lord for his continual blessing upon the 

work here.  Most of our village churches are full.  Recently, in our little village we had a young 

woman come for the first time.  On my way into church that day I overheard another lady telling her 

how to be saved.  That day at the meeting she gave her testimony.  Like everyone else in our village 

she had heard the gospel before, but never acted upon it.  Several weeks ago she began to suffer 

from anxiety and panic attacks.  A friend gave her some medicine which turned out to do more harm 

than good.  She ended up in the hospital, with her life in danger.  After her recovery she went back 

home and lived in seclusion from her family for a week.  Finally, she cried out to God that she 

couldn’t go on like that.  Later she got out her phone and searched for a Christian hymn in her 

language.  She listened to a hymn about Jesus and gave her heart to him.  That morning at church 

she wanted to make it official that she was a Christian.  

For several years now we've been using a Turkish new testament that was translated by Ralph 

Cheatwood.  Brother Cheatwood worked for 30 years to translate the King James Bible into modern 

Turkish.  This translation has borne fruit all over Bulgaria and Romania.  For the last year or so we 

have been praying that we could record the Bible and make it accessible on the internet.  Many of 

our believers here are illiterate, so being able to listen to the Bible would be a great blessing.  This 

has been our prayer and heart's desire.  Recently, on a trip in Turkey I was able to meet an American 

brother there who had received one of our new testaments years ago and loved it.  He is now in the 

process of having it professionally recorded.  They have already posted the book of John!  

Unbeknownst to us, this whole time we've been praying, the Lord has been getting the job done! 

Again, we thank you all for your continued prayer and support. 

In Christ, 

Zachary LeFevre 
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AV  1611 
 “   speaking the truth in love…” 

     Eph. 4:15 

“...thy word 
is truth.” 
   Jn 17:17 


